	POPE PAUL CATHOLIC PRIMARY, POTTERS BAR

MEETING OF FULL GOVERNING BODY

MONDAY, 9th MAY 2016
7.00PM

MINUTES


	Present: 
Marybelle Morrissey (Chair), Liz Heymoz (Head), Adam Bogusz, Andrew Lyons,


Gennaro Baffa, Helen Lynch, Father Tim O’Connor, Karen Davies,
 Michael Kelly, 

Maria Nicola, Kay Gershlick
In attendance: Carol Strange (Associate Member), Margaret Joyce (acting Deputy Head), Cathy 
Irons (Clerk), 

	No.


	Item
	Action
	By

	1.
	Welcome and Opening Prayer

MM welcomed all to the meeting and led the governor prayer. 
MJ (Acting Deputy Head) in attendance and proposal to appoint as Associate Member for 1-year term agreed.  Clerk to add to database/mailing list.
	Clerk
	13.5.16

	2.
	To receive any apologies and to consider approving any absences

Apologies from Andrew Lyons.  No apologies from Margaret King. Absences approved.
	
	

	3.
	To note that any governor with a conflict of interest arising from an item must declare it and withdraw from the meeting for that item.

None declared.
	
	

	4.
	To agree minutes of 14th March 2016 and sign by chair 

The minutes were agreed as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Chair, including confidential minutes.
Main minutes to be uploaded in the secure area and public site. 
	MM/LH
	13.05.16

	5.


	To confirm that the actions from previous minutes have been taken 
Page 1, Item 2: CoG to make contact with MN. Action complete
Page 1, Item 5/Page 1, Item 4: School email accounts – clerk reported all confirmed access to new account with exception of MK, KG and GB.  GB confirmed access; KG to access and email clerk with confirmation; MK yet to confirm access. Action in hand.  
Page 1, Item 5/Page 2, Item 5/Page 4, Item 10: Remaining governors to complete online ‘Channel Awareness module’ (PREVENT) and produce copy of certificate for filing.    MM reported all governors completed online module. Majority completed – remaining governors to complete as a priority and produce certificate. Action in hand
Page 1, Item 5/Page 3, Item 6: Update from pupil progress meetings to be provided at School Improvement Committee following meetings – on agenda (item 9). 
Page 2, Item 5/Page 3, Item 7: Governors to acknowledge they have read updated ‘Guidance for safer working practice for those working with children and young people in education settings’. MM confirmed few confirmations outstanding. Action outstanding 
Page 2, Item 5/Page 4, Item 8: Terms of Reference for School Improvement committee membership updated. Action complete
Page 3, Item 6: Head to print off emails pertaining to prohibition orders for MM (Safeguarding governor) to check. Action complete
Page 3, Item 6: Amended school governance regulations require all current governors who do not have a DBS to make arrangements for one to be completed (contact office to arrange and confirm what proof of ID is required). MM to notify all via email by end of week if DBS in place. MM confirmed action in hand and will be fully met by deadline of 1st September 2016.  MM to email outstanding governors with ID needed to process check. Action in hand
Page 4, Item 6: It was noted inviting the bursar to Resources Committee to present finances would be useful.  LH to liaise with bursar. Bursar agreed to attend Resources committees to update on finance. Action complete
Page 5, Item 7: All agreed to session on Governor Development Plan at next meeting. Current version to be emailed to all for comment and feedback to MM. Item to be included on May agenda. Session scheduled following close of meeting - Action complete 
Page 5, Item 8: Governors requested more time to digest the content so agreed to defer to May agenda for discussion. On agenda – item 7
Page 6, Item 9: CIerk to email frequent Q&As on DBS checks for adding to website. Action complete
Page 6, Item 11: Governor visit form to be updated and uploaded on governor section of website. Form to be uploaded this term. Action in hand 
Page 6, Item 11: PE and Sports premium information published on website by 4th April. Action complete
Page 7, Item 12: Barkers (Project Manager) made aware of changes in CDM Regulations. Action complete.
Page 7, Item 12: 2016/17 meetings dates scheduled for July agenda. Action on July agenda
	KG/MK

MM
MM
MM


	05.07.16

05.07.16
05.07.16
31.05.16



	6.


	To approve 2016/17 Budget***

· Reported budget not yet ready for presenting.  Herts late in sending out budget information and return date extended to 31.05.16

· LH meeting with HfL Finance Advisor on 16.05.16 and MM on 17.05.16

· Resources committee monitoring budget setting 

· LH reported currently looking at overall costs, especially staffing

· Proposal to agree date for extra-ordinary meeting to sign off 2015/16 budget and approve 2016/17 budget agreed as 25.05.16 at 6.00pm 
· Budget papers to be distributed in advance of meeting

· Bursar to be invited to extra-ordinary meeting

· Governors reassured of budget prediction from outturn statement

Noted LH had little financial exposure previously and commended for actions put in place to ensure deadline dates are met.
	All

LH

LH


	25.05.16

20.06.16

31.05.16


	7.


	To ask questions on the Joint Annual Review Visit (JARV) report* 

The report had only been published immediately prior to the March FGB meeting and governors had requested more time to digest the information. Feedback at the meeting was:

· the report was complimentary 
· well-deserved

· solid evidence of the hard work undertaken by all.

MM reported she has received confirmation the school have reverted to annual reviews by Herts for Learning (was termly), a credit to the hard work undertaken to address the actions over the last year.
Questions invited:

Q. There is a contradiction in terms results from parent view on pages 3 and 7.  One states a ‘good number of responses at the end of term’ and the other states ‘still facing problems’ – Has there been an analysis so we can be clear about the current position? A.  The parent view feedback was being overseen by Andrew Lyons and we are awaiting the result. There is still an issue with online completion.  
MM reported she considers it a good time to encourage parents/ carers to log into Parent View with new leadership and the changes in place.  Comments invited:

· current comments are historic so helpful to get updated

· good time to promote with changes in leadership

· lots of good work happened and continuing which is being talked about positively in the school community

· we do a lot of work to encourage parents/carers to go online and we shouldn’t give up 

Q. Can we include a strategy within consultation evenings to encourage parents to complete a paper survey? A. We have in the past and that is helpful in telling us what parents are saying, however we also need to encourage Parent View as Ofsted will look at this prior to inspection. We would highlight paper surveys to inspectors but they are not always accepted. 
Clerk reported Ofsted had updated the Parent View toolkit which included a section on ‘increasing submissions’.  Link to document to be emailed to all.  
· important to ensure feedback is given in response to surveys – ‘You said – We did’
Q. There is reference to an increase in the number of sharing/celebration learning opportunities. Have you measured this? A. Not in terms of numbers but there is a definite rise in attendance at these events. We just need to ensure parents/carers are clear what the evening is for as these events are to celebrate the learning, which is separate to the parents/carers consultations evenings when they are invited to come in and see their child’s books. Q. Parents should be entitled to see their child’s books – is this not an option? A. Yes, at the parent consultation evenings and if a parent/carer couldn’t attend we would ensure another date is offered.  We want to keep the two evenings separate. Q. Could you not allow the parent to take the book home for viewing? A. We have trialled that in the past but books weren’t always returned so it was stopped. 

· Governors agreed the decision for arranging parent/carer evenings was a day-to-day management decision for LH and staff to agree

· Suggestions of doing a head count at future events to measure improvement in this area was acknowledged
Governors concluded the report is extremely positive and commended staff for their continued hard work and commitment. 
	MM/AL

Clerk
	20.05.16

13.05.16

	8.
	To receive update on Safeguarding
· MM carried out safeguarding visit last week and did a spot check on single central record  
· Random check on 3/4 teaching staff and the 3/4 support staff

Q. Will you continue doing spot checks? A. Yes, these will be random and factored into my safeguarding visits. 
· Following the report at the March meeting regarding missing information on personnel files, MM reported work to address this was carried out with Helen Lines before her retirement and all files are now up to date 

· MM reiterated governor individual actions to ensure enhanced DBS regulations are met by September 2016

· LH worked with Welfare Officer and reorganised First Aid room
· First Aid room now locked and key kept securely – staff aware of location

· Staff refreshed in terms of individual pupils’ medical needs 
· Cycling Proficiency (Level 1 and 2) currently being organised – waiting for a response

· Freedom of Information policy draft to be sent to all for comment – presented at July FGB for approval

· Safeguarding Children training (through HfL Governance) for governors held April 2016 – reported the training was very useful and beneficial in having governors from other settings in attendance to share good practice

· LH confirmed she is following up with child protection cases 

Q. Are you getting support? A. Yes. I attended the new Headteacher briefing run by Herts for Learning. This was helpful in supporting me as a new Head in where to seek advice and guidance. 
· Thanks extended to MM for her work to bring personnel files up to date.
· MK invited to share good safeguarding practice with

governors as the Executive Headteacher of St Ignatius College, Enfield, who have recently been Ofsted graded ‘good’ during a recent Ofsted inspection 
· Governors invited to visit St Ignatius
	MM/Clk
	05.07.16

	9.
	To receive Committee Reports (to include delegated policy review updates)

Resources: 27th April 2016 
· Resources committee minutes distributed today

· Main item covered – budget

· £30K carry forward into 2016/17
School Improvement: 28th April 2016
· Minutes currently being reviewed – to be distributed 
· Terms of Reference updated and distributed.  Proposal to approve as presented agreed. 
	KD/MS
	May 2016

	10.


	To receive Governor Updates (to include training and visits) and Correspondence

· Safeguarding Children training completed
· Governor visits supported by visit reports (filed in secure section of website)

Q. In CS’s EYFS visit report of 29.03.16 it touches on ‘Improve relationships with parents’.  Has this been analysed to break down to what the actual issue is? A. Things have moved on since that report.  We have not received any negative comments, only positive so nothing specific at this time. There have been occasions when the school has had to respond to individual concerns which have spiralled but as reported earlier, there has been a significant improvement in relations with parents, including introducing governor meetings with parents, hosted by the school and arranged specifically to cover key issues.  
Governors discussed arrangements for a meeting this term:
Q. Should we identify the purpose of the meeting initially? A. It would be to identify the predominant issues which we consider and factor into the SDP for actions.
· Important to ensure effective communication and listening/responding to parent or carer queries/questions

· Consider highlighting a theme for including in newsletters
· Must ensure all areas of sharing communication are kept up-to-date – e.g. external display board

· Important to update with actions immediately – e.g. summary School Development Plan drafted for parents/carers
· Look at previous responses to questionnaires as a starting base 
Q. Should we carry out Year 6 parent leaver survey next term and also use the opportunity to say ‘thank you’? Useful to hear from those parents who can share their views.  A. It would be a preference to do a survey this term. 
Proposal to hold a parent/governor evening agreed as 21st June 2016 at 7.30pm. Following agreed:
· Need to plan carefully in preparation and establish the format of the evening - e.g. agenda/presentation.  

· Set the scene at the offset and encourage parents to engage with us on our journey

· LH would like to share her vision for the school and Ofsted improvements.  

· LH will lead and governors support 
· Agreed to take questions from the floor 
· Evening to enable gathering of information/actions
· Governors to split and join tables

· Final plans to be agreed between now and meeting

LH extended an invitation to governors to join staff (including LSAs) to an evening to draft the SDP.  Session is arranged on 29th June 2016 from 4.00-6.00pm.

Correspondence:

· Letter from HfL confirming monitoring no longer termly
· Card received from Helen Lines thanking all for her gift and governor support during her time as Headteacher 
· Thanks extended to LH and MJ for the liturgy organised for HL’s retirement
· LH thanked governors for the flowers received on her first day as Headteacher
	All

All
	21.06.16

29.06.16

	11.
	To consider such Other Business as has been accepted by the Chair in advance of the meeting

News on Academy status: 
· U-turn end of last week following Nicky Morgan’s (Secretary of State for Education) announcement

· Outstanding and Good schools not being forced – option to choose if they convert to academy
· LH and MM attending academies briefing organised through HfL and Diocese
· Await communication from Diocese

· Academy status not considered the right move for Pope Paul/ community at this time
Governors/staff meal: 
· Consider lunchtime event at forthcoming inset day

· Governors invited to attend for the hour and bring food 
· Date of inset day to be confirmed to governors
· Noted a daytime event not convenient for all
	LH
	31.05.16

	12.
	To confirm date of next meeting
Tuesday, 5th July 2016 at 7.00pm.
	
	

	13.
	Closing Prayer

Meeting closed at 8.25pm and governors remained to start collating feedback to form the first draft of the 2016/17 Governor Development Plan - draft version to be tabled for approval at July meeting. 
	Clerk
	05.07.16



5

